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Welcome to Term 4 

WOW! It’s been a very busy start to Term 4 for everyone!  

Although I have only been at Winston Heights PS for a week and a half, I am absolutely loving 

the warmth of our school community as I meet many students, parents and carers. It has been 

wonderful to be greeted by so many smiling faces each morning as I walk around the school 

and meet students at the school gates - this certainly is a highlight of my day!  

I have also had the opportunity to visit many classes and learning spaces to share in the       

engaging learning taking place. What incredible teachers and support staff we have at our 

school! The intrinsic passion and enthusiasm displayed by every member of staff on a daily  

basis brings about a sense of joy throughout the school. It’s such a wonderful learning          

environment for our students.  

A little bit about me! 

Almost 20 years ago, I commenced as a beginning teacher at Liverpool PS, where I taught   

students K-6 as a classroom teacher and teacher librarian. Several years later, I moved to 

Barnier PS as an Assistant Principal. There I enjoyed a variety of roles including classroom 

teacher, Learning and Support and EAL/D teacher, and relieving Deputy Principal. In 2012, I 

started at Crestwood PS as a Deputy Principal and then relieved as Principal for 18 months. 

And most recently I have been very fortunate joined the Winston Heights PS community as 

Principal. Throughout my career, I have maintained a passion for ensuring every student, 

teacher and family is known, valued and cared for. I pride myself on developing positive,     

supportive and productive relationships with all stakeholders while facilitating individual growth 

and whole school improvement. I am very excited to be the Principal of our wonderful school. 

I am a hills local and have been living in the leafy hills district for the past 14 years. I am a mum 

to two energetic and lively boys - Zac who just turned 10 and Liam who is 6 years old. They  

attend a local government public school and are in Year 4 and Kindergarten respectively. As a 

principal, being a mum of two young boys provides me with a unique perspective and                

understanding which I share with parents and carers willingly.   

It has been a delight to meet some parents and carers at the school gates and I look forward to 

getting to know many more families over the coming weeks and months.  



 Weekly Assemblies 

As Department of Education COVID guidelines evolve, we are starting to review the operation of 

some school activities.   

Last term, weekly assemblies were pre-recorded and shared with our community, as students 

were not able to congregate for short gatherings.  

This term, we are able to hold outdoor gatherings of up to 15minutes. As such, commencing this 

week, we have decided to have outdoor assemblies which will enable students to be presented 

with certificates in front of their peers. 

Our K-2 students will gather every Thursday for a short assembly where they will be presented 

with class, Principal and special awards. Our 3-6 students will have a quick assembly every     

Friday. 

As COVID guidelines are updated, we will continue to review school operations and make   

changes as required.  

 

End of Year Presentation Assemblies 

Our end of year presentation assemblies will look a little different this year. We are currently     

reviewing COVID guidelines and making decisions around the organisation for our end of year 

assemblies. We will keep you informed of the organisation, dates and times of the assemblies in 

a future newsletter.  

 

2021 School Organisation 

We have started looking at school organisation and class formation for 2021.  

As student enrolment numbers dictate our staffing allocation and class structure, I encourage any 

family who may be leaving WHPS at the end of this year to contact the office asap.  

Similarly, if you know of any families in our school catchment area who are yet to enrol their child 

for Kindergarten next year, could you please ask them to do so at their earlier convenience.  

 

Changes to Start of School dates for 2021 

Earlier this week, we were notified that there will be two School Development Days (SDD) at the 

commencement of Term 1 2021. Previously there has only been one SDD at the start of Term 1.  

The SDD for next year are scheduled for the 27th and 28th January, with students in Year 1 to 6 

returning to school on Friday 29 January. Kindergarten students will have their first day of school 

on Wednesday 3rd February. 

 

Have a wonderful week!  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Terri Bullock 
Principal 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Merit Certificates 
Congratulations!  

Well done to these PBL Award winners who have been Safe,  

Respectful & Responsible Learners 

 

AWARDED TO 

 WEEK 1   

KB : Payton & Alessandra   

KH : Keira & Charlie   

KL : Aiden & Bronte   

1C : Tyler & Ethan   

1H : Dimitri & Anamitra   

1LW : Leo & Nolan   

2E : Eliza & Evangeline   

2P : Edward & Walya   

2V : Aditya & Jessica  

S2F : Lachlan & Rubie   

S2G : Max & NFP   

S2J : Sophie & Lily   

S2N : Declan & Alissa  

S3A : Adam & Travis   

S3B : Aakriti & Mathew   

S3G : Cohen & Bridie   

S3L : NFP & Hannah   

S3P  : Ruby & Zac   

Library:  KH & S3G 

Super Award: Mahon & Dawood 

RFF/The Studio:  2P & S2N 

  

   

AWARDED TO 

 WEEK 2   

KB : Stephanie & Harpah   

KH : NFP & Jacob   

KL : Immanuel & Isobella   

1C : Toby & Felix   

1H : Emma & Chester   

1LW : Tabitha & Jack   

2E : Cooper & Winnie   

2P : Abi & Jacob   

2V : Aashna & Lucas  

S2F : Ben & Violet   

S2G : Athena & Penny   

S2J : Lachlan & Livia   

S2N : Aysha & Matthew  

S3A : Harry & Eleanor   

S3B : Charli & Jorja   

S3G : Maeve & Hasan   

S3L : Suryadev & Emily   

S3P  : Peyton & Svend   

Library:  KB & S2N 

Super Award:  Lachlan S2G & Athena S2G 

RFF/The Studio:  1C & S2F 

  

   



 

 

 

 

 
    TERM DATES 2020 

Term 4 2020 Monday 12 October - Wed 16 December 2020 

TERM DATES 2021 

Term 1 2021 Wednesday 27th January 2021 - Pupil Free Day and  

             Thursday 28th January 2021 - Pupil Free Day 

Years 1-6 Students start Friday 28th Jan to Thurs 1st April  

Kindergarten start Wednesday 3rd February 2021 

 

Please note the following diary dates may be subject to change.  

Further information will be sent home closer to the event being held. 

 

October 2020 

Tues 27th   Science Animation Incursion 

     S3G  S2F  S2J 

     Kindy 2021 Interviews via Zoom 

Wed 28th   Year 6 photo 

Thurs 29th   Kindy 2021 Interviews via Zoom 

 

November 2020 

Mon 2nd    Science Animation Incursion 

     S3B  S3L  S2N 

Wed 4th   Whole school mufti day and  

     Year 6 Fundraiser - Pizza Day 

Thurs 12th  Stage 1 Sydney Zoo Excursion 

Diary Dates 

 

December 2020 

Mon 14th    Year 6 Farewell (to be confirmed) 

Wed 16th   Last day of term 

 



 

 Messages from The Office 
   
 Change of Start Dates for 2021: There is now two Staff Development Days at the beginning of Term 1 

2021. Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th January are now Staff Development Days (Pupil Free Days).     
Students in Years 1-6 in 2021 will now start school on Friday 29th January. Our new 2021 Kindergarten   
students will begin school on Wednesday 3rd February. 

 Halloween: The Canteen will be celebrating Halloween on Friday 30th October. They will be selling       
Halloween treats at recess and lunch priced from 30cents through to $1. See the flyer later in the          
newsletter for more information. 

 Office News: Mrs Calvar will be taking leave in Term 4 and we will have Mrs Bronwyn Mercer assisting us 
in the office on Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays.  

 Kindy 2021 Meetings: Parent interviews via Zoom have commenced for our 2021 Kindergarten families. If 
you have not yet enrolled your child for Kindergarten next year please contact the office to arrange a 
meeting time. 

 Water Bottles: As the days get hotter a reminder the bubblers are still closed. Please ensure your children 
bring water bottles to school everyday. 

 Late Return to School in 2021: Later in this newsletter is a note to complete if your child will not be          
returning to school on Thursday 28th January 2021 due to an extended holiday or if they will be changing 
schools and not returning to Winston Heights at all. If your child/children will be returning to school on   
Friday 29th January or are in Year 6 this year there is no need to complete the form. 

 Notes and Money due: 
  Student Leadership Nomination Forms (Year 5) - Due by 30th October 

  Year 6 Raffle (Whole School) - Due by 30th October 

  Sydney Zoo Excursion (Years 1&2) - $31 Due by 5th November 

     

        Office Hours 8.30am - 3.15pm 

                  Mrs Lee Wood, Mrs Rachael Calvar, Mrs Carolyn Leverton 

         and Mrs Browyn Mercer 



 Chaplain Chat Term 4 Week 2 

Hi again, I hope you enjoyed your break and that your family are enjoying Term 4 as it gets 

into full swing. I am working on starting some exciting student programs this term,          

including Seasons for Growth (Grief and Loss) and Mindfulness (for fears and worries).  

I apologise if I sound like a broken record. I keep going on about childhood anxiety. It’s be-

cause there seems to be a lot of it around. The silver lining to this cloud is that there are also a lot of won-

derful resources to help us to build our children’s resilience, optimism and ability to cope with hard things 

that happen and troublesome thoughts about what might happen, (I shared some with you in the last 

newsletter). Here is another beauty. As soon as I saw the resource below, I could not wait to share it with 

you. It’s based on one of my favourite children’s books, Mr Jitters, by Kerry Moss, which some kids have 

already enjoyed with me. This video even has Kerry Moss in it. Can I please recommend this series of 

three videos especially for children from 4-8 years.  

https://m.youtube.com/watch?feature=youtu.be&v=3kwApXnRGFM 

 
I have also found some amazing resources at this site : https://gozen.com/

printables/. They have a different free printable each week and this week’s one 

helps kids (and also grown-ups) to see the big picture, to zoom out and appreci-

ate many amazing things about our world. This is something that can really help 

put our worries (and our kid’s worries) in perspective. For example, did you 

know that the Grand Canyon is so big that if everyone on Earth piled in at once, 

they would barely fill it. (How amazing is that?) If you miss this printable this 

week, come and see me or email the school and I can send you a copy.  

Best wishes, Robyn Bowman (School Chaplain)  

 

https://m.youtube.com/watch?feature=youtu.be&v=3kwApXnRGFM


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trading Days 

Next P&C Meeting via Zoom 

When: 26th October 2020 at 7:00 PM  
Register in advance for this meeting: 

https://au01web.zoom.us/meeting/register/u5Ekd-uurzIqGtVsTzxv6zE2DcBOkTgIWq0-   

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing  

information about joining the meeting. 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


